TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF MAY 12, 2009
PLANNING COMMISSION
TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING, 2355 US31N

Present:  Scott, Goossen, Thompson, Tomlinson, and Walworth
Absent:   King
Others:
  Briggs, Grobbel
Audience:  7
1. Meeting was convened at 7:31 p.m.  Chair Scott announced the death of Commission member Lee Colvin, stating that Lee was a tremendous “salt of the earth” good person, who would be remembered.    
2.
Agenda approved as written/published, unanimous.  There were no additions or changes to the agenda.
3.
Correspondence, etc.  Scott reported that the Torch Lake Township Board received a draft of the Forest Township Land Use Plan from Forest Home Township Planning Commission on April 6, 2009.   No other announcements.  
4.
Minutes of April 14, 2009, motion by Tomlinson, seconded by Walworth, approved as written   5-0.  
5.
Concerns of the Public other than Agenda Items.  From the audience, Diana Hein addressed the Commission with her concern with Section 15.03B of the PUD and asked the Commission to reconsider not allowing rentals of single and multi-family residential dwelling units less than 30 consecutive days.
6. Discussion of draft PUD/PRD Zoning Ordinance language amendment.  Version 6 dated April 8, 2009, was corrected with the date of May 8, 2009.  Grobbel responded to Diane Hein’s comments regarding short-term rentals, stating they would be allowed in the PUD but would be limited to bed and breakfasts and lodges.
     The Commission discussed Version 6, Ordinance Amendment dated May 8, 2009.  After lengthy discussion on permitted uses, planning consultant Grobbel requested a motion be made to clarify the intention of Planning Commission members to allow events to be held outdoors in the PUD.  Motion made by Tomlinson to allow under 15.03C, the last line, “banquets, wedding receptions, either outdoor or indoor, provided that we can mitigate noise.”  Motion died for lack of a second.

      After further discussion, motion was made by Tomlinson, with amendment by Walworth, seconded by Thompson, that in the last line of Section 15.03C, “allow banquets, wedding receptions, parties, receptions, meetings and similar facilities and uses, either indoor or outdoor, provided that the noise could be mitigated as described in Section 15.04C5.”

      A call for the question.  Chair Scott called for the vote; motion carries 3-2, with Scott and Walworth opposed.

      The Commission further discussed details dealing with the language.  A recess was taken at 9:02 p.m. and reconvened at 9:13 pm.

Commission members agreed that a separate rural resort overlay district is not needed because enough rural resort provisions are covered in the PUD.  Discussion on Version 6 resumed, several changes were suggested, and Grobbel will incorporate these changes and return to the Commission with a final version at the June 9, 2009 meeting.  A public hearing will be scheduled at the July 14, 2009 meeting.
7. Concerns of the Public.  Alan Martel addressed the Commission from the audience on language in 15.03E of the PUD, and asked the Commission to consider adding the wording “sound abatement technology” to 15.04C5.  Scott responded that the term “sound abatement technology” may be a phrase the Commission will want to add.
     Mr. Martel questioned the Commission, as a ZBA member and a Board member, on A-Ga-Ming’s non-conforming situation.  Scott responded that A-Ga-Ming is currently a PRD and if the PRD is eliminated and a new PUD is created, A-Ga-Ming could stay under the current PRD ordinance.  Grobbel further explained the two types of non-conformities; use and dimensional.

9.
Other Concerns of the Planning Commission.  None.  
10.
With no further business, meeting was adjourned at 10:25 p.m. 
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Patricia A. Stephens

Recording Secretary
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